Original message
From: "Maier, Peter T (DEC)" <Peter.Maier@dec.ny.gov>

Date: 8/25/17 3:16 PM (GMT-05:00)
To: mkowals1@nycap.rr.com

Cc: "Mitchell, Shayne (DEC)" <shayne.mitchell@dec.ny.gov>

Subject: Lockwood Coal Ash Landfill SPDES EBPS Score Update

Hello Mary Anne,

| am the SPDES permit writer assigned to the Lockwood Coal Ash Landfill (SPDES No. NYO107069). | am
responding to your email to Koon Tang dated 07/29/2017 regarding an update in this facility’s EBPS score. After
reviewing your email and the facts surrounding the SPDES permit and the Consent Order related to this facility, |
have updated the score to include public concern and the needed addition of EPA’s new Coal Ash Rule to the
permit. The current EBPS score for this facility is now 47. Regarding the exceedance of the groundwater
standards, their Consent Order forces GMMM (the facility owner) to address these issues and since a remedial
plan has been approved by the DEC, the EBPS score was not updated based on this criteria.

Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this update.

Thank you,

Peter

Peter Maier, EIT
Assistant Engineer, Division of Water

New York State Department of Environmental Conservation

625 Broadway, Albany, NY 12233-3505

P: (518) 402-8103 | F: (518) 402-9029 | peter maier@dec ny gov
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